
 

 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 

TO:  David A. Hulseberg, Village Manager 

 

FROM: Nick Hatfield, PE, Development Engineer 

 

DATE: January 10, 2011 

 

SUBJECT:  ACCEPTANCE OF PUBLIC WATERMAIN AND FIRE HYDRANTS 

AT 300 E. ROOSEVELT ROAD (MCDONALD’S), IN LOMBARD, 

ILLINOIS 

 

The Private Engineering Services Division of the Community Development Department 

recommends that the Board of Trustees accept the public watermain and fire hydrants at 

300 E. Roosevelt Road (McDonald’s).  Attached is the updated utility map.  Please present 

the attached resolution to the Board of Trustees at their January 20, 2011 meeting. 

 

The stated improvements are acceptable since it was installed substantially to plan and 

passed all required tests.  The Private Engineering Services Division has approved the 

project record drawings.  The extensive delay in accepting these improvements was due to 

the required easement necessary for the maintenance of these improvements not being 

provided in a timely manner.  The easement was recently provided and its acceptance is 

part of this Board of Trustee’s meeting agenda.  Please call me with any additional 

questions.  
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cc: William J. Heniff, AICP, Director of Community Development 

 Carl Goldsmith, Director of Public Works 

 Angela Podesta, Utilities Superintendent 


